
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Friday, 30 June 2017 12:26 PM 
To: 'Vivienne Wiles' 

Subject: RE: 2014 Award Review: Group 1 and 2 Awards - Revised Exposure Drafts 

 
Dear Ms Wiles, 
 
I refer to the below correspondence in respect of the Group 1 and 2 Awards and confirm that the 
extension sought by the TCFUA has been granted. 
 
The TCFUA is to file feedback and any comments on the revised exposure draft in accordance with 
paragraphs [125] of the Group 1 Decision [2017] FWCFB 3177 by the close of business Thursday 6 
July 2017. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
 
Danielle Mezzatesta 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4639 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
From: Vivienne Wiles [mailto:vwiles@tcfvic.org.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 29 June 2017 4:03 PM 

To: Chambers - Ross J 
Subject: 2014 Award Review: Group 1 and 2 Awards - Revised Exposure Drafts 

 
Attention: 
Danielle Mezzatesta 
Associate to Justice Ross, President 
 
Dear Ms Mezzatesta, 
 
2014 Award Review: Group 1  Awards - Revised Exposure Drafts 
(AM2014/91) Textile, Clothing, Footwear and Associated Industries Award 2010 (‘TCF Award’) – 
Group 1C 
 
I refer to the above matter and the directions contained in the decision of 9 June 2017 [2017] FWCFB 
3177. 
 
The TCFUA has a primary interest in the Textile, Clothing, Footwear and Associated Industries Award 
2010 (Group 1C) and the Dry Cleaning and Laundry Industry Award 2010 (‘DC&LI Award’). The TCFUA 
is also  involved in the review of the DC&LI Award (Group 4F) currently taking place. 
 
A Revised Exposure Draft and a Summary of Submission for TCF Award was published on 14 June 
2017. 
 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/2017fwcfb3177.pdf
mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:vwiles@tcfvic.org.au


The decision contained directions at [125] that parties seeking to make any comments in writing on 
the Revised Exposure Draft or Summary of Submissions provide those to the FWC by 4pm 30 June 
2017. 
 
Due to a combination of reasons, including the unexpected absences of key industrial staff, the 
TCFUA will not be in a position to file its submissions by 30 June 2017.  
 
The TCFUA respectfully requests that an extension be granted to permit the TCFUA to file its 
submissions by close of business Thursday 6 July 2017. 
 
If you wish to discuss this request please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards 
 
Vivienne Wiles 
(National Industrial Officer) 
Textile Clothing & Footwear Union of Australia (National Office) 
(t) 03 9639 2955  (f) 03 9639 2944 
(m) 0419 334 102  (e) vwiles@tcfvic.org.au 
 

mailto:vwiles@tcfvic.org.au

